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Jim Earley, Pastor 

Happy birthday to us!  Happy birthday to us!....  You know by now that itôs 

our birthday! In October, our congregation celebrates the month of its chartering, 

beginning as a Methodist Class Meeting, in 1817! Along the way, just like we do 

with those we know and love, we celebrate that weôve grown a bit older, perhaps 

wiser, more mature, and more thoroughly engaged in Godôs world and in mission 

among His people. The challenge weôll embrace is that the Church must always 

be about the work of renewal and evangelism - meaning that it needs to be about 

caring for the saints in its midst AND simultaneously reaching out to its community, 

its area, and its world in the service of the Gospel. 
 

Growing up, I occasionally heard some of the Elders of my family say, ñIôve 

eaten the same thing for breakfast everyday for 40 years, and itôs been good  

for me! Lived in the same house, driven the same car, gone the same way to 

work every day, married to the same person, been a part of the same church  

for a long, long time! And thatôs whatôs keeping me going! Regularity!ò 
 

But in our present-day world, we crave diversity, change, and experiences of 

ñthe newò frequently! Meals are different daily, and in our mobile society, most 

folks live in the same house only a decade or so. College graduates can expect 

5-7 careers (not just ñjobsò) before retirement, and are postponing marriage and 

children until they are ñsettled,ò meaning in their 30s! And regularity in Church 

means 1-2 times per month, which is a long way different from 3-4 Sundays  

per four week cycle! 
 

Well, this is Tabernacle Churchôs birthday month! For 200 years, Methodist 

Christians (the decedents of the Wesleyan ñmethodistò way of faith and life) 

have been meeting together to pray, to sing, to hear the Word read and 

proclaimed, to gather óround the Lordôs Table and the covered-dish table, and  

to be caught up together in the mystery of the building up of the Body of Christ 

in this place! It is ñno small thingò to make it to a Bicentennial Birthday! 
 

So, letôs celebrate Godôs accomplishments among us all month long! Weôll  

soon be visited by Mrs. W. W. Royal, the pastorôs wife from 100 years ago!  

Weôll unearth the time capsule you buried 10 years ago - and in early November, 

weôll plant another for folks who will be here in 25 years! Weôll get together on 

October 15 at 10:30 AM for worship, a great photo, and to welcome Home a 

great many friends and family, as we sing and celebrate and hear the Word  

with Rev. Youtha Hardman-Cromwell.... and weôll have lunch afterwards, too! 

There will be Christmas ornaments, cookbooks, and stories to tell and  

new songs to sing! Be sure to set the date aside on your calendar! 
 

Weôre going to do some new things, cherish some that weôve been doing, and  

in it all ask prayerfully, ñWhereôs God leading us, now!?ò Happy Birthday, 

Tabernacle Church! Itôs been a great pilgrimage of faith thus far! I can hardly 

wait to see where else God is taking us! 

Celebrating a  

Year of Jubilee! 

Sunday 

October 15 

starting at  

10:30 a.m. 

with  

one combined  

worship service 

Established 1817 

2017 Bicentennial 
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  World Communion Sunday, October 1 
 

World Communion Sunday calls the church to reach out to all people and model diversity 
among Godôs children. The offering benefits World Communion Scholarships, the Ethnic 
Scholarship Program and the Ethnic In-Service Training Program. United Methodists relate 
to World Communion Sunday by informing qualified people, especially youth and young 
adults, to apply for scholarships and by giving generously to the special offering, which 
often enables first-generation students to attend college.  
 

Here are two ways to contribute: 

¶ Online giving is easy and safe. Go to http://tabernacleumc.org/ and click on ñOnline Givingò. 
Your online donation can be designated as ñWorld Communion Sunday.ò  

¶ Write a check to Tabernacle and identify it as ñWorld Communion Sunday.ò Put it in the offering plate.  
 

Please give generously. 

 

  Blessing of the Pets, Sunday, October 8 
 

 

This is an annual observance in honor of St. Francis, held on a Sunday close to his feast 
day which is October 4. All of the church's neighbors, friends, and members are invited to 
bring their pets - or a photo - for blessing and thanksgiving during the 30-45 minute time of 
worship, along with an outdoor chair and/or shade. Join us in front of the church by the 
circular drive at 5:00 PM. Dogs and cats, reptiles and birds . . . and their families are welcome!  

  Bicentennial News 
 

We hope everyone enjoyed the visit from ñSusanna 
Wesleyò on September 17! Many thanks to Sharleen 
Mullins (pictured at right) for her portrayal of Mrs. Wesley! 
 

The Time Warp Talent Show on September 24 was a lot 
of fun. $156 was raised during the event for UMCOR! 
Pictures and videos of the show will be up on our 
facebook page soon.  
 

We hope everyone will join us on Sunday, October 8 at 
10:40 AM when we will unearth the time capsule thatôs 
buried in the driveway circle. This wonôt take long, but 
please plan to come! Join us again on All Saints Sunday, 
November 5, when we will rebury the time capsule. 
 

The Bicentennial Team is looking for golf carts to help transport people 
from parking areas on Bicentennial Sunday. If you have one, please 
contact Brent Staul to arrange getting the cart to the church, 969-7333 or 
brentstaul@vaumc.org. 
 

Be sure October 15 is marked on your calendar, and that you invite anyone 
you know with a connection to Tabernacle Church to join you in one great, 
combined worship at 10:30 AM. The preacher for the day will be the Rev. 
Dr. Youtha Hardman Cromwell, an ordained United Methodist Elder in the 
Virginia Conference and a member of the faculty of Wesley Theological 
Seminary in Washington, DC. 

 

 
 

Donôt forget, just after worship, we will be taking a group photo, much like 
the one 10 years ago, on the 190

th
 anniversary. It will be available for 

purchase as soon as possible afterwards. 
 
 

 

Itôs not too late to help us in underwriting some of the costs and expenses for our Bicentennial Celebration Dayôs activities 
by giving a ñsecond mile Birthday Giftò to Tabernacle. Please make your check to Tabernacle UMC and mark it ñBirthday 
Giftò or designate it as such if giving online. 
 

If you would like to be part of the bicentennial planning team and to help with upcoming activities, please contact Vonnie 
Boitnott at boitnott@cox.net or 868-6757. 

Pre-order Your Commemorative 
Bicentennial Christmas Ornament/s! 

 

The ornaments are hand 
crafted in the USA by 
Beacon Design from the 
finest materials packaged 
in an elegant gift box. 
Since 1981, this company 
has had the honor of 
making the official White  
House Christmas ornament for the  
White House Historical Association. 
 

To order your bicentennial Christmas 
ornament/s, please fill out this form. The 
ornaments are $20 each. Please make 
checks payable to Tabernacle UMC and 
note ñornament/sò on the memo line. 
 
Name: ___________________________ 

Email: ___________________________ 

Phone: _________________ 

Number of ornaments: __________ 
 
If you have any questions, please 
contact Phyllis Earley at 685-6207.  

 

mailto:boitnott@cox.net
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  Celebrate Laity Sunday, October 8 

  Therefore, Go! With HOPE Through Hospitality 
 

Wait! What? ñTherefore, Go! with HOPE Through Hospitalityò? Often when we 

think of hospitality, we think of it through the lens of how we receive guests in our 

midst. But the reality is, we practice hospitality wherever we are, even when we 

are outside our home or church. We also receive hospitality. How we do bothé

offer and receiveéreflects how we live out the calling of God upon our lives. 
 

The call of God is active, and it compels us to live out the Great Commission: 

ñTherefore, go and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of  

the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit, teaching them to obey everything 

Iôve commanded you. Look, I myself will be with you every day until the end of this 

present ageò (Matthew 28:19-20, CEB).
1
 

 

Where in the Great Commission does it say, ñTherefore, come!ò? It doesnôt. It 

says, ñTherefore, go!ò 
 

Jesus modeled the Great Commission for us as he sent out the seventy (or 

seventy-two) in Luke 10. These disciples went out in a vulnerable fashionð

without wallets, bags, or even sandals. It was necessary for them to be open to 

the hospitality of those to whom they were sent. They stayed with their hosts and 

ate whatever was offered to them. They heard peopleôs stories, responded to 

needs, healed the sick, and shared HOPE by proclaiming the message that ñGodôs kingdom has come upon you.ò Did 

they wait for people to step through the door of the temple? No. Jesus sent them out, to reach out and to receive new 

people into the kingdom of God. Jesus taught them how they were to go out and make new disciples. 
 

These same discipleship paths are seen in the core process of carrying out our mission as stated in paragraph 122 of the 

Book of Discipline. We make disciples as we: 

¶ proclaim the gospel, seek, welcome and gather persons into the body of Christ; 

¶ lead persons to commit their lives to God through baptism by water and the spirit and profession of faith in Jesus Christ; 

¶ nurture persons in Christian living through worship, the sacraments, spiritual disciplines, and other means of grace, 
such as Wesleyôs Christian conferencing; 

¶ send persons into the world to live lovingly and justly as servants of Christ by healing the sick, feeding the hungry, 
caring for the stranger, freeing the oppressed, being and becoming a compassionate, caring presence, and working 

to develop social structures that are consistent with the gospel; and  

¶ continue the mission of seeking, welcoming and gathering persons into the community of the body of Christ. 
 

The disciplinary paragraph may be summarized by the acronym HOPE: 

¶ HospitalityðWe go into the world in outreach and mission, offering hope through proclamation of the gospel, 

seeking, welcoming, and gathering as we offer (and receive) hospitality to (and from) those not yet in the body. 

¶ Offer Christ ð We provide opportunities for people to commit their lives to God through baptism by water and 

Spirit and profession of faith. 

¶ Purpose ð We nurture people in Christian living to help them find a true sense of purpose in life, learning what it 

means to live out their beliefs through acts of piety and acts of mercy, Christian conferencing, regular participation 

in the sacrament of Holy Communion, and other means of grace. 

¶ Engagement ï Through engagement, we again offer and receive hospitality. 
 

Hospitality is a means for people to explore a relationship with Jesus. Through hospitality, we encounter and respond to 

the call of God and find a sense of belonging among the church body. This happens through relationship, when laity in 

partnership with the clergy live out Jesusô mandate to ñgo,ò to offer and receive hospitality, building relationships, listening 

and responding to needs, creating that sense of belonging and sharing the hope of Jesus Christ. It is how we begin to 

make disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world.  
 

On Laity Sunday, we celebrate that we are all called, laity as well as clergy, to go and make disciples. We are called to be 

the church together in a world so desperately in need of hope. Therefore, go!  
 

Article by Jodi Cataldo, (jcataldo@umcdiscipleship.org), the Director of Laity in Leadership, Leadership Ministries, Discipleship Ministries, The 

United Methodist Church. Source: https://www.umcdiscipleship.org/resources/laity-sunday-2017-therefore-go-with-hope-through-hospitality 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The ministry of the laity of our 
congregation ï and of every 
congregation ï is at the heart of 
our Churchôs vitality and mission.   
If you would like to help lead the 
worship services on Laity Sunday 
on October 8, including offering 
prayer, leading liturgical acts, and/
or speaking from the pulpit, please 
share that with one of our Lay 
Leaders, Roy Staton (868-6495),  
Nancy Grizzard (375-6221), or  
Julie Armstrong (868-1840) as 
soon as possible. 

https://www.umcdiscipleship.org/resources/laity-sunday-2017-therefore-go-with-hope-through-hospitality#_ftn1
mailto:%28jcataldo@umcdiscipleship.org%29
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  Committee on Lay Leadership 
 

The Committee on Lay Leadership (formerly the  

Nominating Committee) will meet on Mondays,  

October 9, 23, and 30 at 7:30 PM in room 9.  

Please hold these members of our congregation in your prayers as 

they prepare for the annual Charge Conference on November 8. 

 

  Trunk or Treat 
 

Our 5th annual ñTrunk or Treatò  

will be held on Halloween from 

6:00 to 8:00 PM on the church 

grounds. We will be inviting the 

entire community, so please help 

us spread the word by inviting  

your friends and neighbors. Our  

previous events have been great successes reaching about 600 

people and we hope to reach even more children in the 

community this year. Unshackled has agreed to play for us this 

year - they are already working on their ñWizard of Ozò costumes! 

We will have decorated vehicles, game booths, a cake walk, 

popcorn, hot dogs, tons of candy, a balloon artist and bounce 

house. Please invite all your friends and neighbors. 

 

Trunk or Treat Volunteers Needed 
Volunteers are needed to bring your decorated 

vehicles and to hand out the candy you would 

have otherwise handed out at home. If a 

decorated vehicle is not for you, you can sign  

up to run a game booth, be a greeter or parking 

lot attendant, run the cake walk, or cook and serve hot dogs and 

popcorn. Though not required, it would be great if all our 

volunteers wore Halloween costumes. 
 

Weôll also need volunteers to help setup and decorate starting at 

3:00 PM on October 31. If you have decorations we could use, 

please let Rusty know what you can bring. Weôll also need lots of 

donated candy and fresh baked cakes. You can drop off your 

candy donations anytime in the bucket in front of Rustyôs office 

(room 4). Weôll collect your fresh baked decorated cakes and 

baked goods starting on Sunday, October 29, but please plan now 

to bake something for the cake walk. Please also sign up to stay 

after the event to help clean up. Many hands make for light work 

for all of us! 
 

Donôt worry about the weather; this event will be held rain or 

shine. If we have to, weôll move the entire event indoors. Please 

sign up to help on the bulletin board in the hall by the choir room, 

on the bulletin inserts, on Signup Genius at 

www.SignUpGenius.com/go/10C0F4CAAAA23A0F85-trunk2 or 

by contacting Rusty Sackett at rusty.TUMC@gmail.com or  

868-6842. Please also contact Rusty if you would like to help 

organize this yearôs event. This is a great opportunity to showcase 

Tabernacle as the church that truly serves the needs of the 

community. Please plan to be at Tabernacle on Halloween and 

help out any way you can. 

  Letters & Thank Yous... 
 

September 2 

 

I would like to thank my church family for the 
beautiful flowers that Dana Dunham delivered and 
also Dana for a such a nice visit. 
 

Jackie Murray 

 
September 11 
 

Tabernacle UMC 
 

Thank you so much for the $150 donation, We 
truly appreciate your support and generosity. You 
make a difference! 
 

Sincerely,  
Melissa Bunting 
Poquoson Middle School Principal 

 
Dear Tabernacle friends and  
USDA Foodbank volunteers, 
 

Such a wonderful group of volunteers showed up 
on a rather ñiffyò day weather-wise to help with the 
Foodbank distribution: Joyce and Jack Davis, Dana 
Dunham, Carey Freeman, Stella and Charlie 
French, Mary Ann Meyer, Carla Pasqualone, and 
Karen Prosser. Itôs always a rewarding experience to 
work with truly dedicated men and women who 
make Poquoson a better place. Your eagerness to 
help in any capacity makes the Foodbank distribution 
an easy process. Your years of dedication have 
helped in building the backbone of consistency to 
what was once a fledgling project. As you know 
by now, this event has progressed well beyond a 
one-man operation, and without the yearly core 
group of individuals composed of many of you, it 
would be physically impossible to do what we are 
able to do. You are a wonderful group to work 
with and a blessing to our community. 
 

I wish to thank you for helping us serve 76 families 
totaling 249 of our citizens in Poquoson and York 
County. This included 69 children, 143 adults and 
37 seniors. Of this number 5 were veterans! 
Buddy and I have learned that Tabernacle is an 
organization we can call on for help and support. 
What a comforting feeling to have you with us, 
and how fortunate Poquoson is to have this level 
of dedication to public service within our City. 
 

May God bless Tabernacle in all your many 
wonderful outreach missions. You remain a shining 
star in Poquoson! Thank you for all you do. 
 

With appreciation and gratitude, 
Pat and Buddy Green 

 
We also received a thank you from UMCOR and 
from the Parish Thrift Shop Food Pantry! 

********************* 

 

********************* 

********************* 

http://www.SignUpGenius.com/go/10C0F4CAAAA23A0F85-trunk1
mailto:rusty.TUMC@gmail.com
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  GriefShare News  
Our current GriefShare series continues each Wednesday at 

6:30 PM in room 10. GriefShare will meet every Wednesday 

through November 1 even if there is no Wednesday night dinner. To find out 

more or to register, contact our lead facilitator, Dana Dunham, at 871-6965 or 

tumcGriefShare@gmail.com. GriefShare is a friendly, caring group of people 

who will walk alongside you through the grieving processðyou donôt have to 

go through it alone. Find out more about the GriefShare program on their 

website at www.griefshare.org. Flyers are available in the church to take home 

and share with your friends and neighbors. All are welcome! 
 

New Adult Study 
Max Lucado: More to Your Story: Discover Your Place in Godôs Plan 
This six-week DVD study, facilitated by Nancy Grizzard, will meet 
on Wednesdays when we have a Fellowship Dinner. Copies of 
the book are available.  
 

Life can feel overwhelming and inconsequential at times. But thereôs more to 
your story than the chaos, confusion, and clutter of daily life. Above us and 
around us God directs a grand saga, written by his hand, orchestrated by his 
will, unveiled according to his calendar. When youôre part of this story, your life 
has purpose, you recognize your value, and you discover your unique path.  

 

Youth Bible Study 
Calling all youth from 6th-12th grade. Join us for the youth Bible 

study with Michael Burnett at 6:30 PM. 

 

Womenôs Bible Study  
Tuesdays at 9:30 AM 
All women are invited to  
attend this small group study.  

Columbus Day 
Office Closed 
Monday, October 9 

 Church News 

Christian Yoga  
Tuesdays at 6:00 PM  
In the fellowship hall except  
for October 31, Halloween  
night. Free! All are welcome. 

#(2)34)!. 
9/'! 

Prayer Shawl Group 
Wednesdays, 3:00 PM  
All are welcome!  

FAITH Å HOPE Å LOVE IN ACTION 

 

United Methodist Women 

Ladies, Join a Circle! 
 

Phillips-Hunt Circle 
Wednesday, October 11 

at 11:00 AM 
in the fellowship hall 
with a potluck luncheon 

Please contact Dolores Belford,  
826-0662, for more information. 

 

Susanna Wesley Circle 
Thursday, October 19 

at 7:30 PM in fellowship hall 
Please contact Dana, 

868-4102, for more information. 

Last Wednesday  
Lunch Bunch 
October 25 at 12:00 PM  
at the Poquoson Diner 

UMMenôs Breakfast 
Sunday, October 8, 7:30 AM  
in the Fellowship Hall. All are 
welcome. Please RSVP. 

Fellowship Lunch  
Tuesday, October 17 
At the Vineyards in Kiln  
Creek. Meet at 11:00 AM at the church 
to carpool or meet us at the restaurant 
at 11:30. Join this group and check out 
a different restaurant every month! 

 

Wednesday Night Dinner  
and Fellowship News 
 

Dinner Served 5:30 to 6:15 PM 
Make us a regular part of your familyôs schedule! 

Come to the Wednesday Night Fellowship Dinners 
Join us for our fellowship dinners most Wednesdays for great meals and 
fellowship. The meals are prepared by volunteer groups and include a 

childrenôs menu. Dinners are served from 5:30 PM until 6:15 PM. You donôt 

have to arrive by 5:30 PM to be served. Just make a reservation and you can 

arrive as late as 6:15 and still be served. Please join us and make our church 

dinners and fellowship a regular part of your familyôs weekly activities.  
 

Dinner Volunteers Needed 
We are now seeking dinner volunteers for October - January. Though 

eight groups have signed up to cook or host dinners, we still have 

two urgent dates in need of a cook, October 18 and 25. They'll be 

here before you know it. January 24 & 31 are also open. See the Wednesday 

night dinner bulletin board in the hall by the choir room for available dates. 

Groups wishing to volunteer should contact Rusty at 868-6842 or 

rusty.TUMC@gmail.com. Our dinners are a great opportunity for fellowship, but 
we need you - dinners can not be held without a volunteer group. 
 

Please Make Dinner Reservations! 
Please RSVP so there is plenty of food for everyone: 

¶ Turn in the bulletin insert on Sunday 

¶ Call the office, 868-6842 by noon on Monday 

¶ RSVP on the Wednesday night fellowship dinner ñeventò page on 

facebook by noon on Monday. Please let us know the total number 

in your group. The ñeventò is public - share it with your friends!  
 

Wednesday Highlights... 

 

 

mailto:tumcGriefShare@gmail.com
http://www.griefshare.org
mailto:rusty.TUMC@gmail.com
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11:00 Worship Childrenôs Programs  
All children from Kindergarten - 5

th
 grade are welcome to join our 

Childrenôs Programs. Childrenôs Church (K - 2
nd
 grade) meets every 

Sunday except Communion Sundays. Christian Warriors (3
rd
 - 5

th
 

grade) meets the 2
nd
 and 4

th
 Sundays of each month. If parents are not 

familiar with these programs, you are welcome to visit them. 

 
Volunteers Needed 
Adult and youth volunteers are invited to sign up to help with our 11:00 

Worship Childrenôs Programs online at http://www.signupgenius.com/

go/10c0f4caaaa23a0f85-childrens. Volunteers not on line are invited  

to contact Rusty at 868-6842 to volunteer.  

 
Childrenôs Choir Singing! 
The Childrenôs Choir will be participating in the combined service on 
Bicentennial Sunday. They will also soon begin a regular schedule of 
singing in our regular worship services. The Childrenôs Choir has a short 
rehearsal every Sunday at approximately 12:10 PM (after both 11:00 services end). 
Please contact Gail Foray at 753-8895 or gforay10@yahoo.com with any questions or 
interest in having your children join the Childrenôs Choir. All children 3 years - 5th grade 
are invited to sing!  

 
Sunday School Teachers Needed 
If youôd like to be even more involved with Sunday school, we need  

more Sunday school teachers. We need two volunteers to  co-teach the 

Middle School Sunday School Class so we can separate the middle and 

high students. Multiple volunteers could share the duties and no one 

would have to commit to teaching every Sunday. We also need a helper 

for 4
th
-5
th
 grade class and substitute teachers for all our childrenôs classes 

to help share the load whenever the primary teachers are absent -- our children need 

your help. Please prayerfully consider how you can help with this important ministry. 

Please contact Rusty at 868-6842 or rusty.TUMC@gmail.com if you can help with any 

of our Sunday School classes. 

 
Holy-R-Weeeeeee on Sunday, October 29 
All children are invited to this special, combined Childrenôs Church and 
Christian Warrior event on Sunday, October 29, during the 11:00 worship 
hour. There will be Holy-R-Weeee treats and fun new games for children  
4 years old - 5

th
 grade. Plan to come have special fun that Sunday. 

Costumes are welcome but not required - you can come as you are! 

 
Please contact Rusty Sackett at 868-6842 or rusty.TUMC@gmail.com for more 
information or to volunteer for any of the above childrenôs ministry programs. 

Childrenôs Ministries 

 

N 

 
Back to School Sunday 

September 3 
Children and youth were invited 
to have their backpacks blessed 
at all the worship services. Above, 
children gather in the Side Door 
Service for the blessing. 

Promotion Sunday, September 10 
Above, children with their 
promotion certificates and 
Sunday school teachers. Below, 
Pastor Jim has a conversation! 

BLESSINGS 

  Donôt forget the Food Bank  

  & the Little Free Food Pantry 
 

Hunger exists close to home too! Tabernacle supports the Food  

Bank located in the Thrift Shop on Wythe Creek Road. Members of 

the church take the food you drop off to the Food Bank weekly. We 

have two baskets for food donations - one for the Food Bank and one  

for the LFFP. Donations to the LFFP are stored in the pantry closet and stocked in 

LLFP as needed. Just drop your donations in the baskets near the front office. You 

may also write a check to Tabernacle and note: ñFood Pantryò or ñLFFPò on your 

memo line or designate it in your online giving. Your donations are appreciated! 
Childrenôs Choir, September 24 
All children are welcome! 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0f4caaaa23a0f85-childrens
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0f4caaaa23a0f85-childrens
mailto:gforay10@yahoo.com
mailto:rusty.TUMC@gmail.com
mailto:rusty.TUMC@gmail.com
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Youth October Calendar 
Sunday, October 1, Spaghetti Dinner Fundraiser at Trinity UMC from 5:00-7:00 PM 
Saturday, October 7, Serve the City NN, meet at the church at 8:00 AM 
Sunday, October 8, Blessing of the Pets at 5:00 PM 
Sunday, October 15, No Youth - Bicentennial Sunday! 
Friday, October 20 - Sunday, October 22, Seafood Festival Parking 
Sunday, October 29, Regular Youth Group at 3:00 PM 
Tuesday, October 31, Trunk or Treat 

 

Wednesdays, we will have Youth Bible Study at 6:30 PM on the nights there is a 
Wednesday night dinner (no dinner, no Bible study); watch the bulletins for info! 

 

Seafood Festival Parking Fund Raiser! October 20 - 22 
This is our annual fund raiser that enables all youth, their chaperones, and  
other adults to go on the summer mission trip. If you plan to go on the 2018 mission trip, you must help with parking 

during the Seafood Festival. You can sign up with the insert in the bulletins or online at: http://www.signupgenius.com/
go/4090949aeab22a4f85-seafood or contact Michael Burnett at mdburnett7@gmail.com or call/text 696-4490. 
 

Please know that our first choice on team members comes from those families willing to assist. PLEASE HELP BY 
SIGNING UP FOR A SHIFT OR HELPING WITH SET UP AND TEAR DOWN. 
 

michael  
mdburnett7@gmail.com 

NEWS  

Common Ground Café  

CAF£: FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 3 
DOORS OPEN: 7:30 PM to 10:00 PM 
AN EVENING OF KARAOKE & OPEN MIC! 

 

All middle and high school students are invited! The Caf® is open to the whole 
community so invite your friends and share this information with everyone you know. 
"Like" the Caf® on facebook, www.facebook.com/CafeCommonGround. Spread the word!  
 

Music: Weôll be having an evening of karaoke and open mic on November 3. Come 
sing some karaoke and show us what you can do. Check  out the Common Ground 
Caf® on the web or facebook for more pictures and the latest band and event schedules.  
 

Bands are welcome to sign up for future Caf® dates by posting on facebook, texting 
329-3454, or emailing rusty.TUMC@gmail.com. Bands, DJs, and open mic performers 
are WANTED for November 3, December 8, and January 12. 
 

EVERYTHING IS FREE: admission, food, drinks, games, and door prizes. FREE door 
prizes are awarded throughout the evening. You must be present to win! 

  You can help with Common Ground Caf®! 
  

The Caf®s are a wonderful outreach opportunity for our church and have reached an 
average of 90 youth each Caf® this year. We need you to volunteer your time to keep the Caf®s going. Each month we 
need 6 adults to help set up, 2 trained adults to run the sound, at least 14 adults to safely run the Caf® and chaperone the 
teens while they are here, and another 6 adults to clean up afterwards. Even more volunteers are needed to do our 
grocery shopping each month prior to the Caf®s. To help at the next Caf® you can sign up using the bulletin inserts on 
October 29. You can signup anytime or join the team by contacting Rusty at 868-6842 or rusty.TUMC@gmail.com. We 
need your help! 
 

Donations: If you canôt volunteer to chaperone at the Caf®, you can still support us by making a cash donation. All the 
money spent for this fantastic outreach program comes from the donations collected on the Sunday prior to each Caf®. 
The Common Ground Caf® cash collection baskets will be out at all services on Sunday, October 29. You can donate by 
check or online anytime by designating your monies for the Common Ground Caf®. Food and drink donations can be left 
on the table in the front hall also starting Sunday, October 29. Ninety youth go through a lot of food and soda at the caf® 
so we can use your donations. Please help us welcome the youth of our community. 

$5 Parking at Tabernacle  
during the Seafood Festival! 

Proceeds go to the  
2018 summer mission trip! 

 

 

mailto:mdburnett7@gmail.com
mailto:mdburnett7@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/CafeCommonGround
mailto:rusty.TUMC@gmail.com
mailto:rusty.TUMC@gmail.com
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  Mission Opportunities  
 

UMCOR 
 

YOU CAN HELP! 
 

Please pray for those  

whose lives have been  

impacted by natural  

disasters. Please also pray  

for Early Response Teams,  

disaster coordinators, and the many  

volunteers who are working tirelessly to provide relief. 
 

Give to UMCORôs relief and recovery efforts: U.S. 

Disaster Response, Advance #901670. All of your 

gifts, 100 percent, will be used to help those in need. 

To donate funds, please make your check out to 

Tabernacle UMC, and write UMCOR Advance #901670 

on the memo line of your check or designate as such 

when giving online through the Tabernacle website, 

https://tabernacleumc.org/ or at umcor.org/donate 
 

Make relief kits. Download the packing list and 

shipping label at umcor.org/UMCOR/Relief-Supplies. 
 

Donate only those items requestedðsee the list on 

this page! You can also help keep relief supplies in 

stock by giving to Material Resources Advance 

#901440. 
 

Please wait for an invitation to volunteer. 
 

The United Methodist Committee On Relief  

is grateful for your relentless prayers and support. 
 

You can help. Support UMCOR by giving to:  

¶ US Disaster Response, UMCOR Advance #901670.  
 

¶ International Disaster Response, Advance #982450.  
 

¶ UMCOR Undesignated, Advance #999895 

   (supports UMCORôs work around the world as needed) 
 

 

All of your gifts, 100 percent, will be used to help those in 

need. To donate funds, please make your check out to 

Tabernacle UMC, and write UMCOR and your chosen 

Advance # on the memo line of your check or designate  

as such when giving online. 

DISASTER ASSISTANCE 

October 1 from 5:00-7:00 PM 
 

Please join Trinity UMC and Tabernacle UMC Sunday, 

October 1 at Trinity to help raise money for UMCORôs 

hurricane relief efforts in Texas, Florida, and the Caribbean.  
 

A love offering will be taken up for UMCOR and items 

collected for flood buckets. Items for flood buckets include: 
 

¶ 5-gallon round bucket with resealable lids. 

Buckets from fast-food restaurants or bakeries can be 

used if washed and cleaned. Do not use buckets that 

have stored chemicals. Advertisements on the outside 

are acceptable. No square buckets (Only round 

buckets are used to ensure proper stacking during 

transportation). 

¶ Liquid laundry detergent. One 50-oz. or two 25-oz. 

bottle(s) only 

¶ Liquid household cleaner. 12-16 oz. liquid cleaner 

that can be mixed with water, no spray cleaners. 

¶ Dish soap. 16-28 oz. bottle any brand 

¶ Air fresheners. Aerosol or pump 

¶ Insect repellant spray. 6-14 oz. aerosol or spray 

pump with protective cover 

¶ Scrub brushes. Plastic or wooden handles 

¶ Cleaning wipes. Handi Wipes or other reusable 

wipes (no terry cleaning towels) 

¶ Sponges. No cellulose sponges due to mold issues 

¶ Scouring pads. No stainless steel, Brillo pads, or 

SOS pads (nothing with soap built in) 

¶ Clothespins 

¶ Clothesline. 100-ft. or 50-ft. lines, cotton or plastic 

¶ Heavy-duty trash bags. 24 roll, 33-45-gallon sizes 

¶ Dust masks 

¶ Kitchen dishwashing gloves. Durable enough for 

multiple uses 

¶ Work gloves. Cotton with leather palm or all leather 
 

Note: all items except the buckets must be new! If you 

canôt attend the dinner, you may drop your donations off at 

Tabernacle, no later than Sunday morning. The Tabernacle 

Youth Group will take the donations to Trinity. 

 

Fundraiser sponsored by: 
Trinity UMC 

1294 Poquoson Avenue, Poquoson, VA 23662 
 

Tabernacle UMC 
831 Poquoson Avenue, Poquoson, VA 23662 

 

And the United Methodist Men 

Serve the City Fall Event 

Safety and Crime Prevention 
Saturday, October 7  

8:30 AM ï12:00 PM 

We will go door-to-door in Newport News 

checking to see if residents need a new 

porch lightbulb or new batteries for their smoke 

detectors. Lightbulbs will be changed on the spot and 

batteries given to them and assistance with installing 

the batteries if needed. If they need a smoke 

detector, their names will be passed on to the fire 

department (who will come out for free and provide 

that service). We will leave Tabernacle at 8:00 AM. 

Contact Michael Burnett, 696-4490 or 

mdburnett7@gmail.com if you would like to go. 

https://secure3.convio.net/gbgm/site/SPageNavigator/umcor_donate.html?type=1002&project=901670
https://secure3.convio.net/gbgm/site/SPageNavigator/umcor_donate.html?type=1002&project=982450
https://secure3.convio.net/gbgm/site/SPageNavigator/umcor_donate.html?type=1002&project=999895
mailto:mdburnett7@gmail.com


9 

A big THANK YOU to all who helped with the bazaar! Without you, the bazaar 
would not have been the success it was. We raised over $17,000.00 (gross)! 
We will be able to help many missions with the money that you helped raise. 
The bazaar committee gives money to local missions such as the Food Pantry, 
United Methodist Family Services, Youth Challenge, Battered Women Shelter,   
and Heart Havens to name a few. We also support Doctors Without Borders and 
Peninsula Shriners. Some funds will be allocated to unbudgeted church needs.  
 

Again, it was the tireless efforts of the Bazaar Committee members and 
volunteers and the tremendous support of the Tabernacle family. Thank you  
to the many NEW volunteers this year as well as to those returning. Itôs friends 
and neighbors that made the Bazaar a success. Thank you! 
 

Our famous Brunswick stew, chicken salad and baked sale goodies were 
gobbled up. A special thank you to Boy Scout Troop 28 who prepared and 
served dinner Friday evening.  
 

On October 17, the Bazaar Committee will meet at 7:00 PM to discuss how  
to spend the money that was raised. This is an open meeting and all church 
members are invited to attend.  
 

Marie Baker 
Bazaar Chair  CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ ŀƴŘ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ŦƻƻŘΗ 

tŀǎǘƻǊ WƛƳ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ /ŜƴǘŜǊ 

/ƘƛŎƪŜƴ ǎŀƭŀŘ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ Řŀȅ /ŀƴŘȅ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ Řŀȅ {Ŏƻǳǘǎ ŎƻƻƪƛƴƎ CǊƛŘŀȅ ƴƛƎƘǘ ŘƛƴƴŜǊ 

/ƻǳƴǘǊȅ ǎǘƻǊŜ {ƛƭŜƴǘ ŀǳŎǘƛƻƴ CƻƻŘ ƻǊŘŜǊǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ǘŀƪŜƴ 

hǾŜǊ пл ǾŜƴŘƻǊǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ ƎƻƻŘǎ ŀƴŘ ŎǊŀŦǘǎΗ 



10 

Please pray for disaster areas: fires in the western U.S.; 
Hurricanes Harvey, Irma, Katia, Franklin, and Maria; 
earthquake in Mexico; and mudslides in Sierra Leone. 

Happy Birthday! 

 

 

October 1 
Rich Clifton  
Lois Forrest 
Mary Cate Hoffman 
 

October 2 
Jett Carpenter 
Kenny Messick 
 

October 3 
Bekah Evans 
 

October 4 
Linda Rohrer 
Rose Winter 
 

October 7 
Dick Burnett 
 

October 8 
Hunter Allsbrook 
Ross Graham 
 

October 9 
Casey Graham 
Jerry Hopkins 
Vickie Hunt 
 

October 10 
Linda Park 
 

October 11 
Betsy Forrest 
George Thomas 
 

October 12 
Anne Benites 
 

October 13 
Zoan Hite 
 

October 14 
Drew Prosser 
 

October 15 
Michael Burnett 
Jim Foley 
Craig Harker 

 

October 16 
Jenny Born 
 

October 18 
Aubrey Hicks 
Connor McDaniels 
Karen Prosser 
 

October 20 
Howard Hoffman 
Tyler Melton 
 

October  21 
Phyllis Earley 
Linda Hunt 
 

October 22 
Danielle Allsbrook 
Mark Bryan 
 

October 23 
Jeff Black 
Dubbie Wilson 
 

October 24 
Louise Rhoads 
 

October 27 
Frances Wilson 
 

October 28 
Pam Abbott 
Jack Hunt IV 
Corrin Jasinski 
 

October 29 
Sarah Barton 
Mikayla McDaniels  
 

October 30 
Susan Luscomb 
Jack Rhoads 
 

October 31 
Linda Gardner 
Krista Robinson 

Please call the church office, 868-6842, if you do not wish to be on the prayer list. 

George Black 
Jeff Bookwalter 
Tim Brown 
Dick Burnett 
Vela Dnalsnir 
Phyllis Earley 
Lee Evans 
Sherry Harper 
Fred Hilder 
Dale Jamison 
Bill Jones 
Chris Martins 
Annabelle Mason 
Georgia McDaniel 
Mike Necaise 
Barry Throckmorton 
Vicky Williams 
Bobby Wood 
Sharon Woolard 

Prayer Requests 

October Prayer List 

Ashleigh at Landsdowne 
Brenda Ironmonger  
     Hilliard 

 

Dominion Village 
Mary Ann Lynch 
Sadie Ray Verser 
  

Five Star Living 
Kenny Messick 
  
  

Our Lady of P. H. 
Shirley Freeman 
  

The Chesapeake 
Betty Forrest 
 

Homebound 
Lee Evans 
Gertie Gottschall 
Patsy Green 
Bob Miller 

Shut-Ins 

Did we miss your birthday? Call the church office! 

JOY! Margaret Paige Allsbrook, 
daughter of Danielle and Richie 
Allsbrook, was baptized on 

September 24 (pictured at right with 
Pastors Jim and Brent).  

CJ Baker 
Jaime Benites 
Jim Byrn 
Mike Cross 
Frank Dillard 
Dave Elliott 
Andrew Huffman 
Leslie Hunt  
Robert Insley 
Jim Orr 
Katie Phillips 
Andrew Staton 

Military 

Janet and Bob Balentine and family on the death of her 
father, Bill Wallace, on September 8.  
 

Steve and Pat Lang on the death of his mother, Gloria Lang, on 
September 22 
 

Debbe and Gus Goddin and family and family on the death of her 
mother, Burnette Ellis, on September 26.  

Please welcome new members: 
George McKinney, Lori Linton, and 
David Jones (pictured at left with 
Pastor Jim) who joined the 
Tabernacle family on September 24.  

 

Joy! Constantine ñNinoò Ingram was born July 13 to happy 
parents, Jonathan and Gizelle Ingram.  
 

Joy! Theodor James Hottel-Cox was born September 13 
to happy parents, Anne and Meghan Hottel-Cox. His proud grandparents 
are Helen and Rob Cox. 

 

 

DS Seonyoung Kim, 
Bishop Sharma Lewis, 
and the leaders and 
staff of Tabernacle. 

http://www.yorkriverdistrict.org/contact-us/officers/100-seonyoungkim.html
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{ǳƴŘŀȅ ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ   
  

уΥпр ŀΦƳΦ .ƭŜƴŘŜŘ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 
ммΥлл ŀΦƳΦ ¢ǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 
ммΥлл ŀΦƳΦ {ƛŘŜ 5ƻƻǊ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 

  

{ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŀǘ фΥпр ŀΦƳΦ 
 

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ ¦ǎΥ 
уом tƻǉǳƻǎƻƴ !ǾŜΦ  
tƻǉǳƻǎƻƴΣ ±! носсн 
tƘƻƴŜΥ трт-усу-супн  
ǿǿǿΦǘŀōŜǊƴŀŎƭŜǳƳŎΦƻǊƎ 
ǿǿǿΦŦŀŎŜōƻƻƪΦŎƻƳκ¢ŀōŜǊƴŀŎƭŜ 
 

hŶŎŜ IƻǳǊǎΥ 
aƻƴΦ-¢ƘǳǊΦΣ фΥлл !a - пΥлл ta  
/ƭƻǎŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƭǳƴŎƘΣ ǝƳŜ ǾŀǊƛŜǎ 
 

¢ŀōŜǊƴŀŎƭŜ {ǘŀũ 
 

tŀǎǘƻǊΥ WŀƳŜǎ bΦ 9ŀǊƭŜȅ LLΣ 5aƛƴ 
ǊŜǾǎǊǳǎϪŎƻȄΦƴŜǘ 
 

!ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜ tŀǎǘƻǊΥ .ǊŜƴǘ {ǘŀǳƭ 
ōǊŜƴǘǎǘŀǳƭϪǾŀǳƳŎΦƻǊƎ  

 

5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ ƻŦ aƛƴƛǎǘǊƛŜǎ 5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ  
wǳǎǘȅ {ŀŎƪŜǧ 
ǊǳǎǘȅΦ¢¦a/ϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 
 

/ƘƻƛǊ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΥ DƭŜƴƴ ²ƛƴǘŜǊǎ 
ƎƭŜƴƴΦǿƛƴǘŜǊǎΦƧǊϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 
 

{ƛŘŜ 5ƻƻǊ aǳǎƛŎ [ŜŀŘŜǊ 
.ŜƪŀƘ 9Ǿŀƴǎ 
ǊŜōŜƪŀƘƧƻȅлмϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 
 

hŶŎŜ !ŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƻǊ 
!ƴƴ IƛƎƎƛƴōƻǘƘŀƳ 
ŀƴƴΦǘǳƳŎϪƻǳǘƭƻƻƪΦŎƻƳ 
 

CƛƴŀƴŎŜ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΥ tŀƛƎŜ {Ƙƻǳƴ 
ŦƛƴŀƴŎŜΦǘŀōŜǊƴŀŎƭŜǳƳŎϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 
hŶŎŜ IƻǳǊǎ ƻƴ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅǎ  
 

¸ƻǳǘƘ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΥ aƛŎƘŀŜƭ .ǳǊƴŜǘǘ 
ƳŘōǳǊƴŜǘǘтϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

 

¦ƴƛǘŜŘ aŜǘƘƻŘƛǎǘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 
±ƛǊƎƛƴƛŀ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ 

 

wŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ .ƛǎƘƻǇ 
wŜǾΦ {ƘŀǊƳŀ [Ŝǿƛǎ 
ǿǿǿΦǾŀǳƳŎΦƻǊƎ 
 

¸ƻǊƪ wƛǾŜǊ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ {ǳǇŜǊƛƴǘŜƴŘŜƴǘ 
wŜǾΦ {ŜƻƴȅƻǳƴƎ YƛƳ  
5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ hŶŎŜΥ рфс-оптс 
ƛƴŦƻϪȅƻǊƪǊƛǾŜǊŘƛǎǘǊƛŎǘΦƻǊƎ  

DEADLINEðOCTOBER 20! 
Your articles are welcome!  
Send to ann.tumc@outlook.com 

 

 
UMCOR Coffee Project 
Good news - if you like the Fair Trade products! We have a selection of 

coffee, baking cocoa, hot chocolate, and chocolate candy available.  

You may buy them between worship services on Sundays or Monday 

through Thursday during office hours. For every pound of products we 

purchase from Equal Exchange, 15 cents is donated to UMCOR. Please support 

UMCOR and small farmers - and enjoy some delicious coffee, baking cocoa, hot 

chocolate, or chocolate candy! Prices have been reduced! 

Itôs not too early to be thinking about Christmas! 

Tabernacle will participate again this year in the 

Operation Christmas Child Shoebox Collection. The 

collection deadline will be Sunday, November 12. 

Thank you to Lisa Barden and her children for volunteering to run the ministry again.  
 

Operation Christmas Child is a world-wide charity of Samaritanôs Purse and the 

Franklin Graham Ministries. The basic idea is to collect small toys and gifts and 

package them in a shoebox for shipping all over the world to provide a Christmas gift 

for millions of children who would not otherwise have Christmas. Last year, 

Tabernacle contributed 49 boxes and $469! This year weôd like to provide even more. 
 

Imagine the power of these simple gifts and how they affect the millions of children 

around the world who receive them. When they open their shoebox gifts, the harsh 

world around them fades and their hearts fill with wonder and joy as they see the 

treasures within. Yet the impact of Operation Christmas Child goes far beyond smiles 

and laughter. These simple gifts become Gospel opportunities, opening hurting 

hearts to experience the transforming power of Jesus Christ. 
 

We welcome packed, unsealed shoeboxes as well as empty shoeboxes and 

individual small gift items. A table will be set up in the front hall to receive your 

donations in early November, but please start collecting and saving items right away. 

In the past, we found that Beanie Babies, and similar-sized stuffed animals, made 

excellent gifts, and fit well in the boxes.  
 

Please start collecting and saving small gifts now. If youôd like more information or 

would like to help, please contact Lisa Barden at 868-8831 or lgbatb@msn.com. 

GIFT IDEAS 
 

All ages: TOYS! Start with a central item that a child will cherish, like a doll, a 

deflated soccer ball with pump, or a stuffed animal. Then add quality items like cars, 

musical instruments, puzzles, jump ropes, etc. 
 

Younger children: blankets, blocks, sticker and picture books, finger puppets, 

pages of colorful stickers. 
 

Older children: deflated balls with pumps and needles, small tools, sewing kits, 

tape measures, fabric squares, etc., solar calculators, rulers, scissors, jewelry, deodorant. 
 

School supplies: notebooks, pens, pencils, crayons, coloring books, etc.  
 

Non-liquid hygiene:  comb, toothbrush, washcloth, etc. 
 

Accessories: T-shirts, socks, hats; sunglasses, hair clips, flip flops, etc.  
 

A personal note: You may enclose a note to the child and a photo of yourself or 

your family. If you include your name and address, the child may write back. 
 

DO NOT INCLUDE: Used or damaged items, toothpaste, candy, chocolate or food, 

fruit rollups or other fruit snacks, drink mixes (powdered or liquid), seeds, medications 

or vitamins, liquids or lotions, war-related items such as toy guns, knives or military 

figures, breakable items such as snow globes or glass containers, aerosol cans. 

http://www.gbgm-umc.org/tabernacle/
mailto:rusty.TUMC@gmail.com
mailto:melanietabernacle@gmail.com
mailto:mdburnett7@gmail.com
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DŜǘ /ƻƴƴŜŎǘŜŘ ²ƛǘƘ ¢ŀōŜǊƴŀŎƭŜ 
ǿǿǿΦŦŀŎŜōƻƻƪΦŎƻƳκ¢ŀōŜǊƴŀŎƭŜ 
ǿǿǿΦǘŀōŜǊƴŀŎƭŜǳƳŎΦƻǊƎ 

October Celebration Events 
 

Sunday, October 1 

Special guest: Mrs. W. W. Royal 

at all services 
 

Sunday, October 8 

Unearthing of Time Capsule 

at 10:40 a.m. 
 

Sunday, October 15 

One Worship Service 

at 10:30 a.m. 

Followed by group picture  

and catered luncheon 
 

Join us! 

 Established 1817  Celebrating a Year of Jubilee!  2017 Bicentennial 

http://www.facebook.com/Tabernacle
http://www.tabernacleumc.org

